

A Meeting of the Board of Selectmen was held on Thursday November 2, 2017, at 7PM in the Francis O’Brien Meeting Room, 26 Bryant Street, Dedham, Massachusetts.   Present were:

Dr. Dennis J. Teehan
James A. MacDonald
Michael L. Butler
Dennis J. Guilfoyle
Brendan G. Keogh

Dr. Teehan called the Meeting to order at 7:04 PM.  

PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE 

Led by Dr. Teehan. 

DEDHAM CITIZENS - OPEN DISCUSSION

Alison Brill – 62 Gainsville Road

Ms. Brill informed the Board that she is a registered voter. She added that she would like to say a few word in favor of the Rail Trail.  Ms. Brill Stated that she and her partner and several friends of hers around the same age have recently moved to Dedham.  Ms. Brill added that they chose Dedham because of all the space and because it is an all-around great place to raise a family. Ms. Brill continued, saying that the Rail Trail would support safety for everyone. Ms. Brill Stated that the Dedham Rail Trail provide a safe way to connect with other Rail Trails in the State, while providing a fun way to get some exercise and explore other communities. Ms. Brill added that she’s heard the concern that “people from Boston “will enter Dedham via the Rail Trail and has read that some nonresidents had similar concerns about Mattapan residents. Ms. Brill stated that these fears are rooted in prejudice stereotypes and racism. Ms. Brill continued, saying that she would welcome any opportunities like the Dedham Heritage Rail Trail that bridges communities and welcomes everyone.

Molly Uppenkamp – 3Jake Lane

Ms. Uppenkamp informed the Board that she is also a registered voter in his present to encourage the Board support for the Dedham Heritage Rail Trail. Ms. Uppenkamp added that she and her husband moved to Dedham about a year and half ago. Ms. Uppenkamp continued, saying that she feels this would be an excellent opportunity for the Town especially with other State and Federal funds available. Ms. Uppenkamp added that he would like her future children to be able to learn how to ride a bike in a safe, open environment. Ms. Uppenkamp urged the Board to support this project.

Dr. Teehan thanked Ms. Brill and Ms. Uppenkamp for their feedback and added that there are two very impassioned camps on both sides. Dr. Teehan continued, saying that he looks forward to moving this discussion forward. Mr. Kern Stated

RECOGNITION OF TOWN PLANNER RICHARD MCCARTHY

Dr. Teehan Stated that Mr. McCarthy is moving on for a better opportunity.

Mr. Kern Stated that he wanted this opportunity to mention how much Mr. McCarthy has meant to him personally the more professionally. Mr. Kern Stated that within the 20+ years of experience Town and city planners have become more important for every side of the development question. Mr. Kern continued, saying that he wanted to recognize was the amount of work that is associated with the job.  Mr. McCarthy is obviously staff to the planning Board but is also staff to the Design Review Advisory Board and his office deals with the Zoning Board of Appeals and supports the open space committee, which adds up to a lot of hours. Mr. Kern Stated that personally he wishes Mr. McCarthy the best but also wants to thank him for all the skilled effort.

Mr. McCarthy thanked the Board for having him in and appreciate the opportunity he had with the Town of Dedham over the past seven years. Mr. McCarthy Stated there are many great and dedicated people here in Dedham. Mr. McCarthy added that he is had several fun projects and some challenging projects along the way. Ms. McCarthy Stated that although he is leaving there are many exciting projects in the works. Mr. McCarthy continued, saying that the opportunity for him now is a different type of planning opportunity in Norfolk Massachusetts.  Mr. McCarthy Stated that he is excited to go there but on the other hand it was a tough decision to make. Ms. McCarthy added that this new position provides him and his family with a little more balance and he will have more availability for them.

The Board members took the opportunity to make a Statement to Mr. McCarthy.  Mr. Keogh thanked Mr. McCarthy for being accessible when there are questions to be answered. Mr. Keogh stated that this will be a great loss to Dedham and a huge win for Norfolk. Mr. Keogh continued, saying that he wishes Mr. McCarthy and his family all the success.

Mr. Guilfoyle Stated that Mr. McCarthy has been a great asset to him regarding the East Dedham Revitalization.  Mr. Guilfoyle thanked Mr. McCarthy for all of his service and wished him the best going forward.

Mr. Butler Stated that the economy has really revved up in the seven years Ms. McCarthy has been with the Town. Mr. Butler thanked Mr. McCarthy for his willingness to adjust to the workload. Mr. Butler continued, saying that Ms. McCarthy was always even keeled and professional no matter the workload. Mr. Butler wanted to recognize Mr. McCarthy’s work and accomplishments with the Master Plan Implementation Committee. Mr. Butler wished Mr. McCarthy the best of luck and Stated that the quality of life is super important.

Mr. MacDonald wished Mr. McCarthy well as he goes forward. Mr. McDonald pointed out Mr. McCarthy’s ability to work with the different committees in the Town and also the contractors that pop up from time to time. Mr. McDonald stated that he will remember the work that was done with MS Walker.  Mr. MacDonald thanked Mr. McCarthy for all he did for the Town, and wished him well.

Dr. Teehan stated that Mr. McCarthy was one of the figures behind the curtain that has been very integral to many of the good things that have happened within Dedham. Dr. Teehan added that he has seen Mr. McCarthy work in some very difficult situations and has managed to keep things going. Dr. Teehan wished us McCarthy all the best in his next step. Dr. Teehan continued, saying that he is sad see Mr. McCarthy leave but is very happy for the opportunity that he has.

Dr. Teehan asked Bob Aldus, a member of the Planning Board, to say a few words about Mr. McCarthy.

Mr. Aldus Stated that Rich is the fourth planner that he has worked with on the planning Board and added that Mr. McCarthy has been a good help to him. Mr. Aldus continued, saying that he’s thankful to Mr. McCarthy for helping him understand what he is signing. Mr. Aldus informed the Board that of the four planners that he has worked with Mr. McCarthy has been the most helpful to him. Mr. Aldus added that the Town Mr. McCarthy is going to will be winning with him on Bboard. Mr. Aldus Stated that he hates to see Mr. McCarthy go but wishes him good luck and hopes that Norfolk will appreciate him as much as Dedham did. 


The Board then presented Mr. McCarthy with a nice plaque. Dr. Teehan read the inscription on the plaque.

DISCUSSION & VOTERE: REQUEST FOR A CHANGE OF MANAGER FROM SHAEN BARRETT TO JEFFREY GATES FOR SMJ AQUITAINE DEDHAM, INC., D/B/A AQUITAINR=E 500 LEGACY PLACE

Ms. Baker informed the Board that the Town Manager’s office was informed today that the former manager of record is returning to the establishment, so no further action will be required.	

DISCUSSION AND VOTE W/ GC FRIDAY’S BOSTON, LLC D/B/A TGI FRIDAY’S, 750 PROVIDENCE HIGHWAY, VICTORIA ALMEIDA, MANAGER

Ms. Baker informed the Board that the general manager is not in Massachusetts this week. Ms. Baker added that he did take action file a change of Manager application with Mr. Eddy that we will address at a future Meeting.

DISCUSSION & VOTE RE: APPOINTMENTS TO THE HISTORIC DISTRICTS COMMISSION 

Dr. Teehan informed all that the Board had the applicants make Statements and answer some questions at the last Selectmen’s Meeting. Mr. Teehan added that there are seven spots open, with six incumbents and six new candidates. Dr. Teehan continued, saying that one applicant has withdrawn so there are 11 applicants going for seven positions.

Mr. McDonald moved that all 11 names be put into nomination; seconded by Mr. Guilfoyle.  On the Vote:  Mr. Keogh, yes; Dr. Teehan, yes; Mr. Butler, yes; Mr. Guilfoyle, yes; Mr. MacDonald, yes.

Mr. MacDonald suggested that each Board member give seven names and asked Ms. Baker to keep track.

Existing Commissioners
Lynn Fairbank -	BK	JM	DG	MB	DT
Sandy Leith - 	BK	JM	DG	MB	DT
Andrea Gilmore - 	BK	JM	DG	MB	DT
Kevin Hampe - 	BK	JM	DG	MB	DT
Stanton Lyman - 	BK	JM	DG	MB	DT
Meg Cabot - 		BK	JM	DG	MB	DT
New Applicants
Judy Neiswander - 	BK		DG	MB	DT
Patty Hornblower - 		JM
Heidi Fieldston - 
Alix O’Connell – 
Carla Foley - 	WITHDRAWN
Bruce Bowers –

Ms. Baker informed all that according to the vote of the Board, the six incumbents have been unanimously reappointed and Judy Neiswander has received four votes and will be the new member to the commission.
Mr. Guilfoyle thanked all the applicants and the existing members of the commission for their hard work and dedication.

BOS POSITIONS ON NOVEMBER 13, 2017 TOWN MEETING WARRANT ARTICLES

Fall Town Meeting (2017)
November 13, 2017
Unless otherwise Stated, the FinComm vote was unanimous.

Article 1 – Line Item Transfers	
                    POSITION OF THE BOARD: ___________________________________________

Article 2 – Appropriation for Prior Year Bills
                    POSITION OF THE BOARD: ___________________________________________

Article 3 – Collective Bargaining Agreements (Fin Comm vote was 7 – 1)
                    POSITION OF THE BOARD: ___________________________________________

Article 4 – Appropriation for Combined Public Safety Building
                   POSITION OF THE BOARD: ___________________________________________

Article 5 - Appropriation for Renovation Project at Blue Hills Regional School
                   POSITION OF THE BOARD: ___________________________________________

Article 6 – Appropriation for Construction of Manor Feels (IP at the Request of the Proponents)
                   POSITION OF THE BOARD: Dr. Teehan passed

Article 7 - Appropriation for Constructing Extended Measures Related to Traffic Flow, etc. for the Early  
                  Childhood Education Center Project (Recommendation at Town Meeting)
                  POSITION OF THE BOARD: Mr. MacDonald passed

Article 8 – Zoning Amendment – Marijuana Establishments
                   POSITION OF THE BOARD: Mr. MacDonald passed

Article 9 – Bylaw Amendment – Marijuana Establishment (Fin Comm Vote was 7 – 2)
                    POSITION OF THE BOARD: Dr. Teehan Passed

Article 10 – Bylaw Amendment – Notice of Tax Deferral
                      POSITION OF THE BOARD: ___________________________________________

Article 11 - Proposed New Bylaw Re: Notification to Those Impacted by a Public Project
                     POSITION OF THE BOARD: ___________________________________________

Article 12 – Proposed New Bylaw Re: Creation of Human Rights Commission (Fin Comm Vote was 7 – 2 to IP)
                      POSITION OF THE BOARD: Dr. Teehan passed

Article 13 – Proposed Legislation – an Act Proposing a Non-Binding Referendum for Capital Projects in Excess of 
                      $15 million (Recommendation at Town Meeting)
                      POSITION OF THE BOARD: Mr. MacDonald passed

Article 14 –Acceptance of Statute Regarding Parking Meter Receipts (Fin Comm Voted 6 – 3 to IP)
                     POSITION OF THE BOARD: Mr. Butler passed

Article 15 – Acceptance of Statute Regarding Speed Limits (Fin Comm Voted 5 – 4 that it be so voted)
                      POSITION OF THE BOARD: ___________________________________________

Article 16 – Acceptance of Statute Regarding Available Exemption for Veteran’s Widow
                      POSITION OF THE BOARD: ___________________________________________

Article 17 – Acceptance of Statute Regarding Amend Senior Tax Work off Program
                      POSITION OF THE BOARD: ___________________________________________

Article 18 - Regarding Acceptance of Statute Regarding OPEB Liability Trust Fund
                     POSITION OF THE BOARD: ___________________________________________

Article 19 – Roadway Acceptance – Quarry Road (Fin Comm Voted 8 – that it be so voted) *** Ms. Baker Stated 
                     that she has been advised by Jason Mammone that there will need to be a substitute motion to IP as 
                     it won’t be ready to proceed to a vote; we will resubmit in the spring		                                          
                     POSITION OF THE BOARD: ___________________________________________

Mr. MacDonald moved that the Board concur with the Finance and Warrant Committee recommendation on those Articles not passed on; seconded by Mr. Butler. On the Vote:  Mr. Keogh, yes; Dr. Teehan, yes; Mr. Butler, yes; Mr. Guilfoyle, yes; Mr. MacDonald, yes.

Ms. Baker Stated that the first Article passed was Article six.

Dr. Teehan Stated this Article was indefinitely postponed to the fall and he thinks this was a good decision.  Dr. Teehan added that this was going to come back at some point and he thinks that the proposers are going to call for a Special Town Meeting in the winter and it will go to the ballot in the spring. Dr. Teehan added that he believes is important that the taxpayers understand the applications this will have on their taxes.  Dr. Teehan continued, saying that it’s a big commitment for the Town and it is a commitment he tends to support. Dr. Teehan added that he thinks it is a huge waste of taxpayer money to not do a project like this through the CPA.

Mr. Butler moved that the Board concur with the recommendation of the Finance Committee; seconded by Mr. Keogh.  On the Vote:  Mr. Keogh, yes; Dr. Teehan, yes; Mr. Butler, yes; Mr. Guilfoyle, yes; Mr. MacDonald, yes.


Ms. Baker Stated that Article 7 was passed because of the fact that they will do a recommendation at Town Meeting.  Ms. Baker added that the Board can take their positions after that and she will add it to the next Meeting agenda.

Ms. Baker Stated that Article 8 is in regards to the zoning amendment for marijuana establishments and Article 9 is to bylaw amendment regarding the same.
,
Mr. McDonald Stated that the Board does not usually take a position on Article 8 but he thought it was important, as a Board, that they do take a position and support the recommendation of the Planning Board and that it be so voted.

Mr. McDonald moved that the Board concur with the Planning Board and Warrant Committee’s recommendation on Article 8; seconded by Mr. Guilfoyle. On the Vote:  Mr. Keogh, yes; Dr. Teehan, yes; Mr. Butler, yes; Mr. Guilfoyle, yes; Mr. MacDonald, yes.

Dr. Teehan Stated that he passed on Article 9 because he wants people to understand what is going on here. Dr. Teehan informed all that he doesn’t think that legal marijuana will be a good thing that the harm will significantly outweigh the benefits. Dr. Teehan added that he is hoping to put forth in the spring a ballot question that will give Dedham voters the opportunity to ban the sale of marijuana in Dedham. Dr. Teehan explained that the reason why they have proposed this Article is that the Board is extending the current moratorium to six months.  This will give the Town the opportunity to come back to Town Meeting in the fall and zone them appropriately.  

Mr. MacDonald moved to concur with the Finance and Warrant committee that it be so voted; seconded by Mr. Guilfoyle. On the Vote:  Mr. Keogh, yes; Dr. Teehan, yes; Mr. Butler, yes; Mr. Guilfoyle, yes; Mr. MacDonald, yes.

Ms. Baker Stated that the next Article passed was Article 12.

Dr. Teehan stated that this Article is asking the Town of Dedham to create a Human Rights Commission.  Dr. Teehan read a Statement stating that he is against this Article and urging all Town Meeting members to vote against this Article. Dr. Teehan added that he believes if this Article is passed the commission will become a Town sanctioned place for people to enforce ideology and subjective ideas of right and wrong and others.

Mr. MacDonald stated that there are many people that feel as though there is a need for a Human Rights Commission and then there are those that think we don’t need anything and everything is fine. Mr. McDonald added that he wished that there was more dialogue when this Article was drawn up.  Mr. McDonald continued, saying that there was more dialogue some of these concerns could have been addressed already. Mr. McDonald Stated that he wants to wait and listen to both sides and he does not consider social media the best place to get information. Mr. McDonald asked the other Board members to wait and take a position on this Article at Town Meeting.

Mr. McDonald moved that the Board wait to take a position on Article 12 at Town Meeting; seconded by Mr. Butler. On the Vote:  Mr. Keogh, yes; Dr. Teehan, yes; Mr. Butler, yes; Mr. Guilfoyle, yes; Mr. MacDonald, yes. 

Ms. Baker Stated that Article 13 was passed in that the Board will go with recommendation at Town Meeting. 

Ms. Baker informed all that Article 14 was passed.

Mr. Butler stated that he passed on this Article and wished to hear comments from the Town Manager regarding the rationale for this Article.  

Mr. Kern Stated that this Article probably uplifts to a level of prominence that was never really intended.  Mr. Kern added that this was put on the list of Articles because there may be a use for it in the not-too-distant future in Dedham. Mr. Kern continued, saying that the Finance Director was not really behind this because she stated that he could do the same thing and leave it in the general fund. Mr. Kern thinks this is something we can use once we get going. Mr. Kern informed the Board that he does not have a problem waiting as it will make a more coherent argument for it at the time when you really have something to use it for.

Mr. Butler moved that the Board concur with the Finance Committee’s recommendation; seconded by Mr. MacDonald. 

Mr. Guilfoyle added that this should open the door to take a look at the metering system in the square anyway.

 On the Vote:  Mr. Keogh, yes; Dr. Teehan, yes; Mr. Butler, yes; Mr. Guilfoyle, yes; Mr. MacDonald, yes.

DISCUSSION /PRESENTATION FROM THE DEDHAM POLICE DEPARTMENT RE: THE ACCREDITATION PROCESS/APPROVAL

Chief D’Entremont, Deputy Chief Buckley and Karen Camerano, Admin Assistant were present before the Board.

Dr. Teehan asked Mr. Kern to give a little background on the accreditation.

Mr. Kern Stated that accreditation isn’t the zippiest thing that is done in paramilitary organizations.  Mr. Kern informed all that accreditation was originally created by an executive order through the executive office of public safety. Mr. Kern continued, saying that the accreditation commission is a private nonprofit organization and endeavors to improve Police performance.  Mr. Kern continued, saying that this is done in two ways; creates professional standards for Police Departments to meet and then it administers a voluntary assessment process by which Police Departments can be publicly recognized for Meeting best practices.  Mr. Kern finished by listing some areas that the standards address; jurisdiction, use of force, agency authority, recruitment, selection and promotion of personnel, training, discipline and internal affairs, patrol and traffic operations and criminal investigations, victim and witness assistance, emergency response planning, prisoner transportation and holding facilities, records and communications, collection and preservation of evidence, property and evidence control.  Mr. Kern gave his personal and professional congratulations to the Chief and the team that worked on this, it is an accomplishment that he has great respect for.

Chief D’Entremont stated that Karen Camerano and Deputy Chief Buckley were with him and also recognized Lieut. Bob Nedder, accreditation manager and Officer Steve Munchbach, who did the review of policies for the Department. Chief D’Entremont also recognized Sergeants Tim Chaffee, John Connolly and Bob Walsh, who made significant contributions. Chief D’Entremont informed all that this is a voluntary program where you commit to reviewing all your internal practices, policies and procedures and try to align them with what is recognizes best practices for policing by Police.  

Chief D’Entremont informed all the accreditation process started in 2010, when the Police, as a Department decided it was time to take a look at our policies and procedures. Chief D’Entremont Stated that the officially entered the accreditation process in 2011.  Chief D’Entremont added that this is a very tedious process and was happy to learn that there were quite a few model policies out there to help the Department along.  Such as the Massachusetts Chiefs of Police, the International Association of Chiefs of Police.  Chief D’Entremont Stated that all the other communities involved with this are more than willing to share policies.  Chief D’Entremont informed the Board that they worked on this for quite a while with a lot of people providing input. Chief D’Entremont continued, saying that in May of 2016 they reached the certified level by reaching 159 standards. Chief D’Entremont informed all that to get to in accredited level the Department had to reach 382 standards of which 257 were mandatory and the rest are voluntary. Chief D’Entremont added that the Department was then recognized as an accredited agency.  Chief D’Entremont continued, saying that completing this process shows that the Dedham Police Department is doing things the right way. Chief D’Entremont Stated that within Massachusetts there are currently 75 accredited agencies.

Mr. Guilfoyle thanked Chief D’Entremont and everyone who worked on this accreditation process. Mr. Guilfoyle Stated that it is good to know that the Police Department is doing all the right things in the right order to go forward.

Mr. Butler stated that he remembers when Chief D’Entremont came into the Board six years ago to start this process. Mr. Butler added that it’s obvious how large of a commitment the Chief was making at the time.  Mr. Butler continued, saying that today’s day one where results will start to show. Mr. Butler stated this is a terrific milestone we are all very proud of the Department.

Mr. MacDonald stated his congratulations to the Police Department for achieving this accreditation. Mr. McDonald added that this achievement shows that Dedham has its act together. 

Mr. Keogh congratulated the Chief and the entire Department. Mr. Keogh added the Board is proud that they can point to the Dedham Police Department and say that they have the standards and the accreditation that other communities will look up to.

Dr. Teehan stated that he is sure that this was a long process and he knows that this took a tremendous endeavor from a lot of people.

DISCUSSION/UPDATE RE: AMES BUILDING PROJECT

Mr. Kern stated that some members of the Board were able to visit the building and asked the OPM, on your behalf, to provide the same documents that were provided last Meeting. Mr. Kern informed the Board that he has extracted himself from the construction Meetings as he did not feel like he was adding anything.  Mr. Kern continued, saying that he asked the OPM and the GC if there were any updates to the schedule.  Mr. Kern informed the Board that he did not get a response back from the GC before this Meeting.  Mr. Kern added that as of now there has been no change to the schedule. Mr. Kern continued, saying that he has had some communication with the GC reflecting remarks from the Board from the last Meeting.

TOWN MANAGER’S REPORT

Mr. Kern informed the Board that he responded to Attorney Alix O’Connell regarding the issue with field scheduling and lacrosse and told her we had referred it to Town counsel and I intended to most likely engage counsel to do the investigation.

Dr. Teehan Stated that Bob Stanley and the members of the Parks and Rec. Commission really go out of their way to be accommodating to everyone and have a lot of pressure on them as there are not enough fields in Dedham. Dr. Teehan added that they worked very hard to try and make everyone happy.

Mr. Kern informed all that you there is a senior veteran’s breakfast event planned for next Thursday morning at the VFW from 9:30 to 12:00.  Mr. Kern added that he will gather more info and let everybody know.
I spoke with Jason Mammone regarding the MWRA/Pipeline Neighborhood Meeting that took place last Monday.  He indicated about there were about 20 -25 attendees.

Mr. Kern mentioned the Mini Town Meeting that will occur this coming Monday.  

Mr. Kern informed all that there was Emergency preparedness Meeting with Eversource this afternoon to discuss the upcoming winter season.

We have a Meeting, regarding the Transfer Station, with surrounding landowners next week.  This continues the process of deciding whether to sell it or proceed with our original plan to redevelop it into a better Transfer Station.

ACTION BY THE BOARD

Drainlayer License application

Murphy General Contracting, Inc.
25 East Belcher Road
Foxboro, MA  02035

Mr. Guilfoyle moved approval; seconded by Mr. Keogh. On the Vote:  Mr. Keogh, yes; Dr. Teehan, Yes.; Mr. Butler, yes; Mr. Guilfoyle, yes; Mr. MacDonald, yes

Request for a one-day liquor license from The Dedham Square Circle -11/11/17, 6-8PM

Mr. Guilfoyle moved approval; seconded by Mr. MacDonald. On the Vote:  Mr. Keogh, yes; Dr. Teehan, Yes.; Mr. Butler, yes; Mr. Guilfoyle, yes; Mr. MacDonald, yes.

Request for a one-day liquor license from The Fred Astaire Dance Studio-11/19/17, 6-11PM

Mr. MacDonald moved approval; seconded by Mr. Guilfoyle.  On the Vote:  Mr. Keogh, yes; Dr. Teehan, Yes.; Mr. Butler, yes; Mr. Guilfoyle, yes; Mr. MacDonald, yes.

Request for outdoor service from the Dedham Moose Lodge, 11/25/17, 1 – 6 PM

Mr. Guilfoyle moved approval; seconded by Mr. MacDonald.  On the Vote:  Mr. Keogh, yes; Dr. Teehan, Yes.; Mr. Butler, yes; Mr. Guilfoyle, yes; Mr. MacDonald, yes.

Request for entertainment license from El Centro - 338 Washington Street

Mr. MacDonald moved approval; seconded by Mr. Guilfoyle.  On the Vote:  Mr. Keogh, yes; Dr. Teehan, Yes.; Mr. Butler, yes; Mr. Guilfoyle, yes; Mr. MacDonald, yes.

Mr. Butler asked Ms. Baker to get clarification on the requests stated on the form regarding N/A and X.

Ms. Baker stated that she could get clarification if they would like this agenda item postponed until the next meeting.
Mr. Butler thanked Ms. Baker stating that he would like further clarification.

Minutes Approval – 10-4-17

Mr. Guilfoyle moved approval; seconded by Mr. Butler.  On the Vote:  Mr. Keogh, yes; Dr. Teehan, Yes.; Mr. Butler, yes; Mr. Guilfoyle, yes; Mr. MacDonald, yes.

Ms. Baker reminded the Board and the public that this Saturday, November 4 from 11 AM to 12:30 PM, will be the last of the three public safety building tours that both Chief D’Entremont and Chief Spillane have offered to all those interested as we plan for the new combined facility. If this timeslot does not work the public can reach out to either of the Chiefs individually for a private tour.

OLD/NEW BUSINESS

Mr. MacDonald asked for an update regarding construction on the Riverdale roads and would like the residents to know that it is not the Town causing the delay, but rather the low bid contractor. 

Mr. Butler stated that there are other roads around Town that have the binder coat but not the base.  Mr. Butler added that any update would be helpful.

Mr. McDonald asked Ms. Baker if there is a plan regarding the businesses that would like to have extended hours around Black Friday.

Ms. Baker Stated that she has only heard from one establishment.

Mr. McDonald Stated that he would like to have Dick’s Sporting Goods come in to appear before the Board as they have been violators of extended Black Friday hours in the past.

Ms. Baker asked the Board if they would be available for a brief Meeting, once we know how many are coming in, to address these issues a week before for the Monday of Thanksgiving week.

The Board Stated yes.

Ms. Baker Stated that she and Mr. Eddy will work tomorrow on reaching out to the businesses who have altered Black Friday hours in the past.

Mr. McDonald stated that we need to make sure to be proactive regarding reaching out to these businesses.

Mr. Guilfoyle Stated that on Veterans Day, Saturday, November 11, there will be a ceremony with three different dedications. The first will be a wall where people can place bricks for their loved ones that are living and deceased who have served the country. The second will be a dedication of Dolores, a World War II tank that has been brought back to its original State. Mr. Guilfoyle added that that same day a plaque the tree will be dedicated to Commissioner Francis O’Brien. Mr. Guilfoyle continued, saying that these three dedications will take place at 10 AM at the American Legion, with a coalition after. Mr. Guilfoyle informed all that there will be a mass for veterans on November 12, at 9 AM and after that there will be dedication to Mr. Barnes at the Barnes Memorial 50th anniversary.

Mr. Butler asked that people keep in mind that at 8:30 AM on Thanksgiving morning there is a new tradition where people gather at Endicott Estate to run a 5K, called the Turkey Trot, and raise money for some very worthy causes in Dedham. Mr. Butler continued, saying the lesser that almost 2000 runners raised close to $50,000.
Mr. Butler added that if you do not want to run the race you can still bring your food donations.

Dr. Teehan stated that the Board will now adjourn to Executive Session to discuss collective bargaining and potential litigation. To do so in open session would potentially adversely affect the Town’s position. The Board will only adjourn from Executive Session to adjourn the open Meeting.

Mr. MacDonald moved to adjourn to Executive Session; seconded by Mr. Guilfoyle. On the Vote:  Mr. Keogh, yes; Dr. Teehan, Yes.; Mr. Butler, yes; Mr. Guilfoyle, yes; Mr. MacDonald, yes.

Mr. McDonald moved to adjourn Executive Session; seconded by Mr. Keogh. On the Vote:  Mr. Keogh, yes; Dr. Teehan, Yes.; Mr. Butler, yes; Mr. Guilfoyle, yes; Mr. MacDonald, yes.

Mr. Guilfoyle moved to adjourn the Open Session Meeting; seconded by Mr. Keogh. On the Vote:  Mr. Keogh, yes; Dr. Teehan, Yes.; Mr. Butler, yes; Mr. Guilfoyle, yes; Mr. MacDonald, yes.. 

The Meeting was adjourned at 9:18 PM.

[bookmark: _GoBack]The next Meeting is scheduled for Thursday November30, 2017 at 7p.m. This is to certify that the above is a true and accurate record of the minutes of the Selectmen’s Meeting held on November 2, 2017, which minutes were approved on January 11, 2018.
				
								________________________
Dennis Teehan, Jr. – Chairman
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